
NXT – June 26, 2013: The Show
Before The Show
NXT
Date:  June 26, 2013
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: William Regal, Tom Phillips

The focus shifts back to the titles tonight as Bo Dallas and
Big E. Langston both return to the NXT Arena after their title
match two weeks ago. We also have Dawson’Dylan vs. Ohno/Graves
for a future title shot against the Wyatt Family. This is a
pretty stacked show by NXT standards so let’s get to it.

Big E. Langston vs. Aiden English

Langston slams him down twice and the Big Ending finishes
English in 42 seconds.

Another Big Ending is good for the five count. Langston goes
to leave but comes back in and hits a third Big Ending for a
second five count.

Emma is blowing bubbles in the back and says her plan for the
match tonight is to win. She says Renee can’t have her bubbles
but can hold them while Emma has her match.

NXT Women’s Title Tournament First Round: Emma vs. Aksana

Aksana takes her to the mat to start and gets two off a
backbreaker. Emma avoids a charge in the corner and slides
into a sunset flip for two. Aksana works on the arm but the
match turns into a catfight with neither being able to take
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over. Off to a headscissors on Emma before Aksana takes her
into the corner for some gyrating. Emma kicks her to the mat
and hooks a bridging Indian deathlock called the Dilemma for
the tap out at 3:38.

Rating: D. Aksana looks great in her outfits but the girl is a
disaster in the ring. Thankfully they don’t treat her like
anything serious and she’s just there to fill in a spot when
needed. Emma continues to be entertaining by being so goofy
that it’s hard not to chuckle at her. She’s getting better and
better in the ring as well.

Emma brings some kids in the ring to dance with her.

Leo Kruger is hard to understand. Everything changes next.

Dante Dash vs. Leo Kruger

Dash takes him to the corner to start as we hear about Kruger
being a mercenary. Leo pulls him down to the mat and drives
some knees into Dash’s shoulder to take over. Back up and
Kruger bends Dash’s arm over the shoulder before sending him
into the post. The shoulder goes into the post again and a big
clothesline puts Dash down. Kruger’s GC3 (seated arm/triceps
pull) gets the submission at 2:46. Squash.

The Ascension will rise. Again.

Mickey Keegan vs. Bo Dallas

Dallas takes him down with an armdrag for two as the crowd is
SILENT. A pair of atomic drops and a dropkick put Keegan down
again and some forearms set up a climbing the corner bulldog.
Dallas hits the belly to belly for the pin at 1:47. The fans



do not care at all.

Post match Leo Kruger comes in and lays out Keegan before
reaching for the title.

Kassius Ohno/Corey Graves vs. Scott Dawson/Garrett Dylan

The winners get a shot at the Wyatt Family at some point to be
announced. Ohno starts with Dawson with Kassius cranking on
the arm. Off to Graves for more arm cranking before Ohno takes
him down with a headlock. Graves comes back in to work on the
arm as Phillips inaccurately says the Wyatt Family is
undefeated as a tag team. Dawson finally escapes and takes
Graves down to bring in Dylan for a neckbreaker for two.

We take a break and come back with Graves still in trouble as
Dawson and Dylan continue to cut the ring in half. Dylan hooks
a chinlock before a clothesline gets two for Dawson. A
jawbreaker gets Graves out of trouble and it’s back to Ohno to
clean the lower half of the house. A kind of spinning release
suplex gets two for Kassius but Dylan makes a blind tag and
the trailer boys hit Southern Pride for two. Now it’s Ohno in
trouble with Dawson getting two off another clothesline.

Dylan comes in to crank on the neck as Regal actually
acknowledges a YOU CAN’T WRESTLE chant. Ohno fights up but
can’t make the tag after sunset flipping Dylan. An elbow to
the jaw is enough for the tag to Graves and the fans aren’t
all that interested. A knee to the face gets two for Graves as
everything breaks down. Corey ties Garrett’s legs up in the
ropes to pound away even more before getting two off a
fireman’s carry into a backbreaker. Dawson and Ohno go to the
floor as Graves takes out Dylan’s leg and the Lucky 13 leg
lock gets the submission at 9:34 shown of 13:04.



Rating: C-. The match wasn’t terrible but like the live crowd
I couldn’t get into it. Given the story going on with the
Wyatt Family the ending was never in doubt whatsoever which
makes the match less interesting to sit through. Add in the
fact that Dawson and Dylan are a black hole of charisma and
this was long and not very interesting.

Post match the Wyatt Family hits the ring to beat down their
#1 contenders but Adrian Neville comes out for the save. He
loads up the Red Arrow but Dawson and Dylan break it up.
William Regal of all people runs in for the save but the heels
have too much of a numbers advantage. Bray splashes Regal in
the corner and the Family’s music plays to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. This was one of those shows that builds for
later instead of being entertaining in its own right. A ticked
off and serious Langston is interesting as is Kruger going
after the title, but Dallas seemingly as a face and
Dawson/Dylan in general do nothing for me or the live crowd it
seems. The post main event stuff helped as the Wyatt Family
are far more interesting heels than the trailer boys.

Results

Big E. Langston b. Aiden English – Big Ending

Emma b. Aksana – Dilemma

Leo Kruger b. Dante Dash – GC3

Bo Dallas b. Mickey Keegan – Belly to belly suplex

Corey Graves/Kassius Ohno b. Scott Dawson/Garrett Dylan –
Lucky 13 to Dylan

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book on the History of Starrcade from Amazon for just $4 at:


